Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held in the Lansdowne Centre at 7.00pm on 12th November 2013.

Those present:- Jill Gregson, Lino Diogo, Matthew Gillett, Bill Allison, Jana Hale, Geoff Hale, Carl Kowsky, Akuamoa Boateng, Desiree Polluk, David Lackey, Mary Rose Rogers, Jill Gregson, Daphne De Souza, Katy Charles, Olga Leapman, Michael Leapman, Haile G Zeweldi, Thelma Nutakor, Christopher Abram, Adel Tair, Paul Hughes, Ginette Nsari, Guilherme Rosa, Viktoriya Zhabenko,  Roger Smith, Katie + 13 attendees not registered. 
In attendance:- Daniel Moore {Lambeth Council}; Wai Ha Lam {Health Watch Lambeth}, Barry Navarro                 {International Alert}; Steve Griffin (SG), Leila Nicholas, Marta Sordyl, Paulina Janus, John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}(SP).
Apologies were received from Ian Beever and Lucy Annan
1. 
SG welcomed the attendees. 
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Dreams of Stockwell Film Screening 
2.1
Leila Nicholas and Barry Navarro presented the film as part of their work on Community Cohesion in Stockwell.

2.2
After the warm applause had died down, LN stated that the video would be put on Youtube and the Stockwell Partnership website.

See: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W2zPrEEAUhM 
3.
Healthwatch: How you can get involved in Health and Social Care  
3.1
Wai Ha Lam stated that Lambeth Healthwatch was an independent charity started in April 2013 employing 3 research staff with a limited budget funded by the local authority.  
3.2
WHL stated that Healthwatch wanted the public to drive the NHS services and had a non-voting seat on the Health and Wellbeing Board. Although they met with the Care Quality Commission, they did not themselves do complaints.  

3.2
WHL offered a leaflet and e-bulletin form for those who wanted to become involved.
4.
Planning Update

4.1
Ian Beever had to apologise but his summary of local planning applications is now available on Stockwell Partnership website. http://www.stockwell.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/Planning-Updates-November-2013.pdf 
5.
Supporting Stockwell Business 
5.1
Daniel Moore, from Lambeth Council stated that they were keen to start a Stockwell business group to seek to give a collective voice to that sector in the local community.  Attendees with business colleagues who may be interested should advise them to contact him: dmoore4@lambeth.gov.uk 
6.
‘Get to Know Your Community’ - Polish Community

6.1
Marta Sordyl and Paulina Janus spoke to a PowerPoint presentation of their project on scoping the Polish community in Lambeth.

6.2
During a lively Q&A session, MS answered questions on the presentation and some other Stockwell Partnership projects. 
7.
Local Projects Update
7.1
Katie announced a new project (Community Service Volunteers) that aims to recruit and train volunteers to visit families referred to the project by Lambeth Social Care 
7.2
Desiree Polluk announced that the local Girl Guide movement (from 5 – 25 year olds) was looking for female volunteers to give regular 1-2 hours per week or month to assist with their meetings.

7.3
Daphne De Sousa announced that the Friends of Tate South Lambeth Library were having their film night tomorrow and every 3rd Wednesday of the month and their live talk on 26th November on Vauxhall Pleasure Gardens and that the next craft fair was on December.

8.
The meeting ended at 9.15pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/the-stockwell-forum/ 
